AUGUST

CEDARWOOD ASSOCIATION NEWSLETTER

2002

ASSOCIATION OFFICERS

President:

Janet Smith-Flaherty 891-9737

82 Florence Road

Treasurer:

Ellise Ghitelman 891-9307

7 University Park

Vice President:

Hans Brings 891-9993

117 Thornton Road

Secretary:

Alexis Shaw 894-5298 124 Westgate Road

20TH ANNUAL CEDARWOOD YARD SALE

Saturday, September 14th DATE:

TIME: 9:30am to 3:00pm

RAIN DATE: Sunday, September 15th

The Cedarwood Association invites you to participate in the Annual Cedarwood Yard Sale. Any family wishing to have a yard sale and be listed on the map must fill out the registration form on the back of this newsletter and send it by September 7th to Elise Ghitelman, 7 University Park.

The cost to participate is \$5.00 for Association members and \$7.00 for nonmembers. If you wish to join the Association, 2002 dues may be included with your yard sale registration form.

The Association will advertise in local newspapers, distribute flyers in the Waltham area, and provide maps of all the yard sales to bargain hunters on the day of the sale. Past participants can attest to the excellent turnout of shoppers and to the great buys!

If you have useful castoffs, we'll sell them at the white elephant table and all proceeds go to the Scholarship Fund. The white elephant table will be located on Cedarwood Avenue between Wetherbee Road and Harland Road. Please bring items there between 8:30am and 9:30am on the day of the sale.

We need volunteers to help sell items at the Cedarwood table on the day of the yard sale. If you are interested in helping, please call Ellie Lyman (899-7369) or Janet Smith-Flaherty (891-9737).

NOTE: Traffic may be heavy day of sale

24TH ANNUAL NEIGHBORHOOD PICNIC—HUGE HIT!

The Cedarwood Association picnic June 22nd attracted one of our largest crowds of about 80 adults and children! And despite soaring temperatures everyone had a great time!

The festivities began with the kid's bike parade that started on Cedarwood Avenue, traveled onto Harland Road, and headed down Hamilton to the Cedarwood Playground. Our neighbor, Officer Kevin O'Connell, arranged for the police bicycle patrol to be on-hand along with a motorcycle escort. The kids got quite a kick out of it!



Prizes were given for the best patriotic decorations and the bikes looked great decked out in red, white, and blue! Each child got an award for participating in the parade (thanks to our creative computer whiz, Gina Condon). Afterwards Waltham Police held a bicycle registration & safety check.

Other activities included a soccer clinic (a big hit!) hosted by Mark Ainscow, Claudio Lichtenthal, and Brooke Hayward, facepainting, horseshoes, and an old-fashioned watermelon-eating contest!

Our neighbors supplied a fabulous array of foods and our resident chef, Phill Bakker did a great job manning the grill, cooking hot dogs, hamburgers, and veggie burgers.

Co-Chairs Ellie Lyman and Amy Eastwood would like to thank committee members, Alexis Shaw, Brooke Hayward, Gina Condon, and Janet Smith-Flaherty for their help planning and organizing the event. Also a special thanks to Phill and Nancy Bakker for lending their grill, Susan Chicco and her daughters Tara and Angela and Nicole Hanley for their facepainting artistry, Steve Shaw for bringing and setting up tables, Kevin O'Connell for the parade's police escort, and the Waltham Elks Lodge for lending tables.

We would like to thank everyone who participated in the parade and picnic. See you next year!

2002 CEDARWOOD SCHOLARSHIP AWARD

The recipient of the 2002 Cedarwood Association Scholarship is Nicole Spagnuolo. We wish Nicole the best of luck next year.

THANK YOU to ALL our donors and a special thank you to Hans & Sara Brings.

A reminder to Cedarwood residents who have young or teenage children, one requirement for scholarship eligibility is membership in the Association for any two consecutive years. Join now and your graduating senior will be eligible to apply for a scholarship.

PLEASE WELCOME OUR NEW NEIGHBORS!

Clifford Bryant – 29 Villa Street Lew and Bee Miller – 84 Summit Shant Banosian, Joe Clifford, Mike Touopoulos & Ben Selchan – 37 Cedarwood Ave

CITY COUNCILOR

Joe Giordano (781-209-8787)

HOMEOWNERS TIP OF THE MONTH

September is a great month to:

- trim trees and shrubs
- · scatter grass seed in bare spots
 - keep watered lightly
 - fertilize

NEIGHBORHOOD SERVICES DIRECTORY

Name:	Phone #:	Service:
Hans Brings	891-9993	R.E. Sales & Appraisals
Susan Chicco	647-4722	Decorative Painting
Jane Dobisz	893-5049	Financial Advising
Peter Dobisz	893-5049	Website Design, Maint.
Stephen Gardner	899-9617	Carpentry & Repairs
Jim Giles	893-1717	Master Electrician-Res
Meg Hulliung	893-3783	Baby-sitting
Judy Isaac	893-5356	Elem. School Tutoring
Leonard Kelly	899-0730	Window, Gutter Cleaning
Tim Kelly	894-8789	Electrician
John Khederian	899-8650	Civil Engineering, Design
Barbara LaCroix	899-5616	Dog Walking, Pet Sitting
Dianne Lombardi	899-1050	R.E. Sales & Marketing
Jill Lombardi	899-7923	Baby-sitting
Kevin McLaughlin	894-2209	Appliance Svc & Repair
Mark Nardone	899-5996	Tree, Landscape, Plowing
Ron Pellitier	899-4547	Floor Sanding, Finishing
Arsineh Solaimani	899-4763	Day Care Service

Newsletter Staff:

Editor: Nancy Bakker

Contributors: Janet Smith-Flaherty & Alexis Shaw Janet Smith-Flaherty (891-9737)

Copying donated by Hans and Sarah Brings

2002 Yard Sale Registration For

\$5.00 members \$7.00 non-members

Name:	Phone:	
Address:		
For your convenience you may also pay you Please fill in the appropriate information belo Association dues: Family \$5.00 Donation to Scholarship Fund: \$	ow. Single Member House	·
Send in check (payable to Cedarwood Asso	ciation) by September 7th to: Ellise (Ghitelman, 7 University Park
I am interested in helping out on the: Summer Picnic Activities Committee	_ Fall Yard Sale _ Gardening Committee	New Neighbor Committee Street Representative